NE-1028 Multi State Research Project Annual Meeting  
Mastitis Resistance to Enhance Dairy Food Safety
Annual Business Meeting

Chicago, Illinois USA

November 2, 2011

1. The 2011 business meeting of the NE 1028 Multistate research project was called to order by vice-chair Anne Lichtenwalner, presiding in the absence of the current chair Christina Petersson-Wolfe.
2. Christina Petersson-Wolfe distributed the meeting agenda by email prior to the meeting and during the meeting there was unanimous agreement to proceed with the proposed agenda. 

3. An overview of the2010 business meeting minutes was presented (the complete minutes of the 2010 business meeting were sent by email and available on the project web site). A motion for approval was seconded and the 2010 business meeting minutes were approved by unanimous vote.
4. Introduction of members and new members:

Attending members introduced themselves.

Members present:  12 stations represented
Tanya Gressley – University of Delaware

Pedram Rezamand – University of Idaho

Leo Timms – Iowa State University

Bill Owens – Louisiana State University

Anne Lichtenwalner – University of Maine

Ron Erskine – Michigan State University

Sandra Godden – University of Minnesota

John Middleton – University of Missouri

Dave Wilson – Utah State University

John Barlow - University of Vermont

Larry Fox – Washington State University

Pamela Ruegg – University of Wisconsin

5. Administrative Advisor:  Dr. Cameron Faustman was unable to attend due to scheduling conflicts.

6. USDA-CSREES advisor comments:  Dr. Gary Sherman, the current advisor of record, was unable to attend due to scheduling conflicts.
7. Report on Mastitis Research Workers (MRW) meeting 2010 in Atlanta:  36 research talks were given with 42 attendees.  Members representing 17 stations were present at the business meeting Nov. 4, 2010.  This year there were 12 stations represented at the business meeting on Nov. 2, 2011. There were 27 research presentations and 30 attending MRW from Nov. 1 to 3, 2011.
8. Multistate projects:  

Station reports are due on November 11.  A concise report is due from each participant.  All participants are encouraged to report if they are not receiving emails as there may be some recent issues with server filtering emails.
9. NE 1028 Proposal re-write:

The proposal rewrite is due March 2012 for the next 5 year period.
The steering committee is Christina Petersson-Wolfe, Anne Lichtenwalner, and David Kerr.

Individual stations will need to provide a report summarizing 5-year summary of reportable scholarly outputs and how work aligns with current objectives.  Participants should also outline a 5 year plan of work and how this proposed work aligns for current objectives, and participants should give thought to revision of current proposal objectives for the rewrite.  Examples of potential areas to include when revising objectives were issues of animal well-being and strategies which focus on mastitis prevention in order to reduced antimicrobial use.  It was suggested that the MASCAP proposal would be an excellent source of material for the project rewrite. Draft of the rewrite will be sent to all members.

10. NE 1028 Termination report:

A project termination report will also be due.  Again all stations will need to provide a 5 year summary of work (publications and presentations) aligned to the relevant objectives.  Annual summary reports can be used to construct the termination report.
11. Collaborative research projects:

Project members participated in conference calls regarding the development of collaborative research proposals for the USDA-AFRI RFP “Extension driven disease prevention and control in animals.”  Dr. Peter Johnson participated in one conference call providing members with information on the RFP.

12. Election of new members:

Tanya Gressley was recognized as a new member and as already being listed in Appendix E. 
It was noted that Dr. Gressley needs to be added to the project email list.
13. Election of New Officers:

Pradam Rezamond was nominated for Secretary, the nomination was seconded and all attending voted in favor.
14. Next meeting:

The timing and location of the next meeting was discussed.  Chicago and Minneapolis were proposed as possible meeting locations for next year.  There was discussion regarding the location and ease of travel for participants and the increasing cost of meeting facilities at the current location.  It was agreed that a vote on the location would be conducted by email. Bill Owens and Sandra Godden will research lodging and facilities fees for the current Chicago and possible Minneapolis locations and this information will be sent with the request for voting by email.  The email vote was distributed on Nov. 9, and Chicago was selected by a majority for the 2012 meeting.  MRW will be from Nov. 6 to 8 (same format as this year), with the 2012 NE 1028 business meeting on Nov. 7.  
15. 2013 meeting – Ghent, Belgium was proposed as the location for the 2013 MRW meeting location.  An email vote was conducted and a strong margin voted in favor of Ghent as the location  for the 2013 MRW meeting.
16. Seeing no other business the meeting was adjourned after a motion and second. 
Respectfully submitted by John Barlow, acting as secretary for David Kerr.
